THE PARENTS' ASSOCIATION (PA)

NEWSLETTER - 15 SEPTEMBER

HIGHLIGHT

AFTERSCHOOL ACTIVITIES

Dear school families,

Now is the time to start planning our
kids” AA activities. On the 20th of
September a list of the available
Afterschool Activities will be
available on the ESK Eltern Website.

Registration will open on the 23rd
of September, for all PA members
and the activities will start on
October 2nd.

On the 3rd of October the school
will be closed (so no AA) and we will
let you know in case some AA will be
cancelled during that week.

A variety of courses will be
available: Music, Sports, Languages,
Dance, etc.

We would like to remind you that
you must be a member of the PA to
be able to register your kids for
Afterschool Activities. You can
register your family here.

We hope that you have had an
exciting school start and we are
looking forward to seeing your
children at the AA!

Best wishes,

PA Committee (PAC),
AA Orga Team:
Barbara Fonseca, David Greiner, Gaia

Doninelli and

AA Behind-the-Scenes:

Mélanie Gérard (Finances)
and Steffen Raisin (Website and

Data Mgmt)

Contacts:
kar-evchairman@partner.eursc.eu
kar-evtreasurer@partner.eursc.eu

kar-evaa@partner.eursc.eu
admin@esk-eltern.de
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NEWS FROM THE BOARD

Our new Website is up and running!

And for this we would like to give a quick
note of recognition to our Website Admin
Steffen Raisin. Due to his hard work, even
over the summer holidays, our website is
now modern and easy to navigate. And for
your ease of use, information and tips —
have been provided in the ‘News’ section
of the website.

Through our website you can:
e Become a member of the PA
» Register for the PA Afterschool Activities (AA)
e Buy ESK merchandise in our Euroboutique
e Request support from the PA Social Fund
» Reach out to talk to a member about Special
Education Needs

More information about the many areas that your PA is
involved in, such as the Canteen Committee, Transport
Committee and Holiday Care, is also available on the
ESK Eltern website. If you have any questions and are
unsure who to contact, please check our Who's Who
section.

We would also like to thank and highlight the dedicated
work of the Transport Committee. Due to the budget
cuts and changing priorities of the city of Karlsruhe and
therefore the VBK, it has been a very dynamic year for
the Transport Committee. From intense negotiations
with the VBK, alongside our PA presidents and members
of the ESK administration, to tireless work finding
solutions for our youngest ESK students with tram
supervisors, the Transport Committee deserves our
thanks for their volunteer work on behalf of our school.

Thank you Olaf Walter, Mariangela Cardinale, Tobias
Kretz, Ines Bruchertseifer, Clemens Wollfahrt, Ekaterina
Bondarenko, Elena Kobitskaya and Mirabel Chana. Special
thanks to our PAC members noted in BOLD.

DATES g

PAC Meeting: 20 September 2023 /
AA Registration: 23 October 2023

Annual General Meeting: 26 September 2023
Constitutional PAC Meeting: 28 September 2023

VOLUNTEERS
NEEDED

der Europdischen Schule Karlsruhe eV,


https://www.esk-eltern.de/en/
http://www.esk-eltern.de/
https://www.esk-eltern.de/en/join/
https://www.esk-eltern.de/en/about-the-evk/whos-who/
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AFTERSCHOOL ACTIVITIES

LAUNCH HELPERS

For the first two weeks of extracurricular activities (2 to 13 October), we are looking for
parents to pick up KiGa, P1 and P2 children who are not enrolled in MoMi from their
classes and take them to and from their activities back to the blue gate.

/ I/, Time commitment:
(\ - Monday 12:15 - 15:45 and/or.
Tuesday 15:30 - 17:00 and/or
Wednesday 12:15 - 15:45 and/or

Thursday 15:30 - 17:00 and/or
Friday 12:15 - 15:00

You can sign up for 1 day, 2 days.... or for the whole 2 weeks

We are also looking for a Chess teacher for the AA Chess Club for OS
on Wednesday from 15.45 to 16.45

If you would like to help, please write us a message @
kar-evaa@partner.eursc.eu

EMAIL US

TOGETHER WE ARE STRONGER
TOGETHER WE ARE ESK!



mailto:Kar-evaa@partner.eursc.eu

